Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

Aug. 18, 2005
Approved Sept. 15, 2005 

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Alison Doughtie, Sam Drogo, Paul Halko, Gene Militello, Bill Perrotti.

1.

Motion to approve 5/18/05, 6/14/05, 6/17/05, and 6/30/05 minutes:



Alison Doughtie/Norma Chrisman


Carried unanimously.
2. President’s report


a) SUNY-IT/MVCC



1. meeting at NYSUT (7/6)



Pres. Searles and Bill Perrotti met with Tony Wildman NYSUT’S Higher Ed 
representative, NYSUT Regional Director Fred Monaco, and Labor Relations Specialist 
Jim Henck, discussing union issues related to any merger and agreeing to provide each 
other with data and other information.



2. dinner meeting (8/17)



The College Senate and the Faculty Council at SUNY-IT invited College Senate 
President Sue Bice to a meeting. She invited other College Senate and PA representation 
to join her. President Searles and Bill Perrotti attended. This meeting was to open lines of 
communication. Issues discussed included the need for a seamless transition by adding 
programs in the upper division, avoiding duplication of the first two years, maintaining 
the identity of the community college, and the concern that jobs are not lost.


b) Commencement keepsakes (5/27)


Enough keepsakes have been purchased for the next two commencements.


c) ED 39 meeting (6/3)

· Norma Chrisman represented the PA.  

· Planning for the CC Conference took place. Norma was recruited to do a presentation on technology. 
· A Retirement Council was established. Joan Prymus of Herkimer and Ann Smallen of MVCC are founding members.


d) NYSUT Regional Office Recognition Dinner (6/3)

Bill Perrotti was honored for his dedicated service to the PA.


e) Griffo reception (6/16)


Mike Sewall and Pres. Searles attended. They spoke to County Executive Joe Griffo who assured them that the PA would be involved in any discussions about SUNY-IT.


f) Meeting with David Mathis re MVCC Presidential Search (6/17)


Pres. Searles met with Board Chair Mathis to provide written recommendations for criteria for a presidential search. He will distribute this to the Board.

g) LAP Presentation (7/20)

Pres. Searles was invited by NYSUT to present on our Local Action Plan.


h) Local Republican fundraiser (7/20)


Mike Donaruma, Gene Militello, and Mike Sewall attended the Golf Outing.


i) Warren Copeland dinner (7/25)


Pres. Searles, Mike Donaruma, Marie Czarnecki, and Alison Doughtie attended a recognition dinner for Copeland’s 25 years of service on the Board.


j) MVCC Board of Trustees meetings (7/25 and 8/15)


The PA is always represented at Board meetings.


k) Dormitory ribbon cutting (8/15)


Pres. Searles attended.


l) NYSUT “What Every New CC Member Should Know” booklet


This can now be personalized for locals. We sent information. 


Correspondence

· Militello family thank you.

· Michelle M. Adey Memorial Fund thank you.



Through Community Action, the PA sponsored a hole for this golf fundraiser for families 
of young children who are dealing with medical emergencies. Michelle Adey was the 
daughter of Board member Mary Carmel Wolf.

· David Mathis thank you on behalf of the Board of Trustees for the dinner hosted by the PA E- 


board.

· Foundation letter re scholarship donation of Sam and Janice Russo for $250.

· Pres. Schafer thank you re Foundation golf outing. 
3. Treasurer’s report (Treasurer Mike Donaruma)

The Treasurer distributed a report of recent approved expenditures. (See attachment.)


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report



Bill Perrotti/Paul Halko



Carried unanimously.
4. Committee Reports

Benefits Fund (Chair Paul Halko)
· We experienced a small increase in Davis Vision premiums, which has been locked in for two years.

· There is also a small increase in Fiduciary Insurance Premiums, also locked in for two years.

· Premiums are through NYSUT for greater buying power.

· The Fund is planning an audit by an independent auditor as required by law.


LAP (Chair Gene Militello)
· Although the LAP Grant has expired, we will continue the activities launched during the grant period as previously planned.

· Another PA calendar is being put together.

· PA pens were provided to the Student Service Center.

· An inventory of PA logo items is being made.


Community Outreach (Searles reporting for Chair Steve Getchell)

· Dave Warren has asked the PA to support the golf tour to benefit the MVCC baseball team. Pres. Searles will refer this to the committee.

· The PA sponsored a hole for the golf outing for the Michelle M. Adey Memorial Fund.


Education and Training (Chair Norma Chrisman)

· The committee will be meeting shortly.

Grievance (report submitted by Chair Dawson McDermott)

· Two grievances involving a bargaining unit member acting as a department head.
· One grievance involving a bargaining unit member and promotion gone on to arbitration.

· Decision expected in October on an arbitration involving the termination of a bargaining unit member.


Internal Communications (2ndVP/Chair Alison Doughtie)

· PAnorama
This year will feature a different committee each issue to show the behind-the-scenes work.

· www.mvccpa.org


Data from the calendar will be included in an on-line calendar.

Member Services (1stVP/Chair Bill Perrotti)

· Dave Nackley has been creating new member booklets.

· Bill will mobilize the committee to sign up new members.

· Bill will arrange the end-of-semester party.


Negotiations (Chair Sam Drogo)
· The College has opted to use an attorney at the table, John Corcoran. NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist Jim Henck will be at the table with the PA team. This arrangement puts more formal constraints on the process. 

· The team and Pres. Searles met with Jim Henck at the NYSUT Office on 8/18 to review and revise our package. Further revisions are being made. Our original package was ready in April. Updated and additional information is being obtained from NYSUT.
· Jim Henck is setting up a meeting with the College to exchange proposals.

Political Outreach (Searles reporting for Chair Mike Sewall)

· Pres. Searles sent out 45 letters to candidates for Oneida County legislature regarding PA endorsement interviews. Mike Sewall is taking appointments. The committee will begin endorsement screenings on Aug. 29. The interviews are also an opportunity for the PA to educate the legislature about the College.

· Bill Perrotti attended a fundraiser for Ray Meier in early August.

· Bill Perrotti participated in the CNY Labor Council endorsement screenings. Bill will provide results to PAnorama.

· Several other outreach activities are included in President’s Report.


Research and Records (Searles reporting for Chair Colleen Kehoe-Robinson)
· The committee has been assisting the negotiating team with data compilation.

5. Continuing Business


a) CC Conference (10/14-10/16)


b) Alex Bay conference (10/14-10/16)

6. New Business


a) New member reception (9/9)


Bill Perrotti will ask reps to personally bring new members.


b) January Luncheon (1/13/06)

7. Adjournment by general consensus.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
